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Washington Headquarters Services/Acquisition Directorate (WHS/AD) on behalf of the Office 

of the Under Secretary of Defense (Research & Engineering) 

 

National Defense Education Program (NDEP) Science, Technology, Engineering, and 

Mathematics (STEM) Consortia Request for Information (RFI) for the Office of the Under 

Secretary of Defense (Research & Engineering) 

 

 

Request for Information Questions and Answers: 

 

Q1:  Is it anticipated that this opportunity will be full and open? 

A1:  Any funding opportunity subsequent to this Request for Information will be posted on 

grants.gov as a full and open opportunity. 

 

Q2:  Is it anticipated that there will be a small business advantage? 

A2:  Similar to the NDEP 2019-2020 and 2020-2021 funding opportunity announcements, any 

funding opportunity subsequent to this Request for Information will be inclusive of academia, 

industry, not-for-profit organization, local and regional educational agencies. 

 

 

Q3: Who will be the funding source for this opportunity? 

A3: Any funding opportunity subsequent to this Request for Information will include the 

National Defense Education Program as a funding source. 

 


